
 
 

  

 
 

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
 

April 29, 2025 
3:00PM 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

    

Councilor Terkelsen, Chair of the committee opened the meeting of the Appointments 

Committee in the Selectmen’s Conference Room at 3:00pm and made the following announcement: 

This meeting is being recorded and will be rebroadcast on the Town of Barnstable’s Government Access 

Channel.  In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 20, the Chair must 

inquire whether anyone else is recording this meeting and, if so, please make their presence known. 

This meeting will be replayed via Xfinity Channel 8 or high-definition Channel 1072. It may also be 

accessed via the Government Access Channel live video on demand archives on the Town of 

Barnstable’s website: https://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/?channel=1  

The administrator to the Town Council took Roll call, all members present in the Selectmens 

Conference Room except Councilor Jeffrey Mendes (prior commitment)  

Chair of Committee asked for public comment, Mr. Morin from Cotuit is observing, but may have 

questions at another time. 

Chair of Committee welcomed the first applicant: Jillian Boyle, who has applied to serve on the Youth 

Commission. 

                                                       

Jillian is a Sophomore at St. John Paul II, enjoys sports and wants to help make a difference for our 

Youth, has attended many events sponsored by the Youth Commission, and would like to be a part of it. 

Chair of Committee welcomed the next applicant: David Gorrill, who has applied and has been 

attending the Open Space Committee meetings this year and would like to become a member. Teacher at 
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Barnstable High School for 27 years, has a degree in Animal Science and Zoology and Science 

Education. 

                                                 

Chair of Committee welcomed the next applicant: Amelia Stoots, who has applied to serve on the Youth 

Commission as a student member; Amelia is currently a student at Sturgis West High School, has 

attended the Youth job fair, and the live love local and many other events sponsored by the Youth 

Commission; would like to be a part of the youth voice and let others know what her school engages in 

and does. 

                                                        

 



 
 

  

Chair of Committee welcomed the next applicant: Chun-Yi Wang (Leo) who has applied to serve on the 

Youth Commission as a student member; currently attending Cape Cod Academy as a Sophomore, he 

has desires to become part of the Youth Commission to bring awareness to the issues that are currently 

in the forefront of all young minds, enjoys the programs that the Youth Commission has put together, he 

attended the job fair that is held and met a lot of great people willing to help him in his journey here. 

                                                          

Chair of Committee welcomed the next applicant: Michael Trovato, who has applied for the Licensing 

Authority: 

                                                       



 
 

  

                                                        

                                                      



 
 

  

                                                       

Mr. Trovato retired from the Town of Barnstable, he worked in the Planning and Development 

Department, after retirement from the Town he became the Assistant Town Administrator for the Town 

of Wellfleet, and currently is the Executive Director of the Pleasant Bay Community Boating in 

Harwich. He resides on Hyannis, MA. 

Committee Chair asked the members if anyone would like to make any recommendations this evening 

for any of the other positions applied for. 

Councilor Burdick recommended Jillian Boyle to serve on the Youth Commission as a student member 

to a term expiring 06/30/2026, this was seconded by Councilor Bloom, all members present voted in 

favor of recommending to the full Council Jillian Boyle to serve on the Youth Commission as a student 

member. 

Councilor Bloom recommended Amelia Stoots, to serve on the Youth Commission as a student member 

to a term expiring 06/30/2026, this was seconded by Councilor Terkelsen, all members present voted in 

favor of recommending to the full Council Amelia Stoots to serve on the Youth Commission as a 

student member. 

Councilor Crow recommended Leo Wang to serve on the Youth Commission as a student member to a 

term expiring 06/30/2026, this was seconded by Councilor Burdick, all members present voted in favor 

of recommending to the full Council Leo Wang to serve on the Youth Commission as a student member. 

Councilor Crow recommended David Gorrill to serve on the Open Space Committee as a regular 

member to a term expiring 06/30/2027, this was seconded by Councilor Bloom, all members present 

voted in favor of recommending to the full Council David Gorrill to serve on the Open Space 

Committee as a regular member to a term expiring 06/30/2027. 

Committee members decided not to make any recommendations at this time on the Licensing Authority 

until the Chair of the Committee can make an announcement at the next Council meeting regarding the 

upcoming vacancies so that others in the public become aware of the recent resignation from that 

committee. The Appointments Committee decided to keep the position open until the July 1 date and 



 
 

  

will make recommendations from the individuals that have submitted an application and are 

interviewed. 

The following recommendations will be on the June 05, 2025, Town Council Agenda for a first reading.  

Committee members decided on the next meeting date as June 24, 2025, at 3:30pm in the Selectmen’s 

Conference Room 

ADJOURN: 5:04 pm 

 

 


